# Most Holy Rosary Parish, Midleton

Parish Newsletter April 10<sup>th</sup> 2016



Your prayers are requested for the repose of the following souls: Abina & Bobby Hayes, Andrew Noone, Sean Fitzgerald, William Daly, John Hurley, Joan O'Sullivan, John Deady, Dermot O'Sullivan, Batt O'Mahony, Jack (Bonzo) O'Connell, Catherine Smart,

May They Rest in Peace

We welcome the new member of our Parish Community: Meabh Mary Margaret Kenny who was recently baptised.

#### Cloyne Diocesan Pilgrimage to Knock

Will take place on Sunday, May 8<sup>th</sup>. Bus leaves Holy Rosary Church at 6.45am. Spiritual Director, Fr. Jack Cogan, for further information contact: Mairead @ 087-9732021.

### Invitation to Baptism Thanksgiving Service

A special Thanksgiving Service will take place on Sunday, April 17<sup>th</sup> 2016, in The Church of The Most Holy Rosary, Midleton, at <u>4.00pm</u>. At this simple ceremony, we will give thanks for all the children baptised in our parish over the past year. All these new members of our Christian community, and their families, are cordially invited to this special celebration.

St. Joseph's Young Priests' Society, monthly meeting will take place at the Edmond Rice Centre, Rosary Place, on Wednesday next 13<sup>th</sup> April, after 10.00am Mass.

Midleton & District ARA Trip to Talbot Hotel, Wexford, 16/19 May. Cost €235.00 pp Call Mary @ 086-2351332 asap

<u>Parish Website</u> ó www.midletonparish.ie <u>Parish Mobile</u> 0872468234 <u>Parish Office</u> 021 4636508 Parish Newsletter ó www.parishoffice@gmail.com <u>Opening Hours-</u> Mon-Thurs. 10.30a.m.- 1.00 p.m. Fri. 10.30 a.m. ó 12.00 p.m. St. Vincent De Paul Contact No. 086-3114512



The term of office of the present Parish Pastoral Council will end shortly. A new Council must be formed in the next few months. Anyone interested in being involved in this process or in finding out more about it, is invited to a meeting in The Midleton Park Hotel, on Tuesday, April 12<sup>th</sup>, at 7.30pm. You are most welcome to attend and nobody will be asked to make any commitment on the night.

### **Permanent Diaconate**

The Diocese of Cloyne have nine candidates in formation for the Permanent Diaconate and six may be due for ordination as deacons in 2017. As one part of our preparation, permanent deacons who are already serving in other dioceses have been invited to preach throughout the diocese during the weeks of Eastertide. On next weekend April 16/17 Rev. Fergal O'Neill a permanent deacon ministering in Naas in the Diocese of Kildare & Leighlin will preach at the Masses in Holy Rosary Church i.e. at the Vigil Mass on Saturday evening and at the 9.00am, 10.30am.and 12.00noon Masses on Sunday, April 17<sup>th</sup>. Some of our candidates will also be available to meet people after these Masses. It is hoped that the weekend will help all of us to understand more fully The Ministry of the Diaconate in the Church.

## Novena in Honour of Our Lady of Good Counsel

In St. Joseph's Church, Castlemartyr, on Monday, 18<sup>th</sup> Apri, to Tuesday, 26<sup>th</sup> April, at 7.30pm each evening. Rosary, Novena Prayer and Benediction each evening. Mass will be offered on a number of mornings for the intentions of those making The Novena.

On Friday next April 15<sup>th</sup>, there is a Gala Concert, taking place in St. Brigid's School Hall, in aid of Defibrillator Fund. Artists taking part include Deborah Desmond, Mary Montgomery, The Cobh Fraternity Band plus other special guests. Tickets €8.00 Available from School office 4631593 or 087-2728819. A great night assured.

St. Brigid's Primary School, are holding an Enrolment/Information evening for new Junior Infants Sept. 2016, on April 14<sup>th</sup>, at 7.30pm. in the School Hall.